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RE: Proposed Settlement of Warning Letter # WL08-0008SW60SWD 

Sumtcr County Materials Recovery Facility 

OGC File No.: 08-2376 

Dear Mr. Arnold: 

The purpose of this letter is to complete the resolution of the matter previously identified by the 

Department in the Warning Letter dated August 15, 2008, a copy of which is attached. The corrective 

actions required to bring Sumter County's (the County's) Materials Recovery Facility (facility) into 

compliance have been performed. In order to resolve the matter identified in the attached Warning Letter, 

the Department has calculated civil penalties in the amount of $3,000.00, along with $500.00 to reimburse 

the Department costs, for a total of $3,500.00. 

The Department has determined thai the entire civil penalty of $3,000.00 may be offset through 

the implementation of the In-Kind Project that is described in the County's submittals dated February 17, 

2009 (received February 19, 2009) and April 22, 2009 (received April 24, 2009), together attached as 
Exhibit I. The County shall pay the Department's costs of S500.00 within 30 days of signing this letter. 

The payment must be made payable to the Department of Environmental Protection by cashier's check or 

money order and shall include the OGC File Number assigned above and the notation "Ecosystems 

Management and Restoration Trust Fund." Payment shall be sent to the Department of Environmental 
Protection, Attention: Sandra Wilson, 13051 N. Telecom Parkway, Temple Terrace, FL 33637. 

As provided in the previous paragraph, the Department is giving the County the option to offset 

the civil penalty with an In-kind Project. This option requires that the County strictly comply with the 

requirements and deadlines for implementing, completing, and submitting a notification of In-kind Project 

completion to the Department. Upon signing this letter, the County shall implement the approved In-kind 
Project in accordance with the requirements of Exhibit I hereto. The In-kind Project must be completed 
no later than September 30. 2009. The County shall notify the Department by telephone or in writing 
when the in-kind projects starts. The County's failure to timely complete the approved In-kind Project or 
timely provide the Department with the notifieation of In-kind Project completion will cause the In-kind 
Project option to be forfeited and the balance of the civil penalty, $3,000.00, shall be due within 10 days 

of notice from the Department. 

The County's signing this letter constitutes its acceptance of the Department's offer to resolve this 
matter on these terms. If the County elects to sign this letter, please return it to the Department at the 
address indicated above. The Department will then countersign the letter and file it with the Clerk of the 






















